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CITY OF HAMILTON
Notice of Intention to Designate

231 Ferguson Avenue South, Hamilton (Ferguson
Avenue Pumping Station)

The City of Hamilton intends to designate 231 Ferguson Avenue South, Hamilton, under
Section 29 of the Ontario Heritage Act, as being a property of cultural heritage value.

Statement of Cultural Heritage Value or Interest

Initially built from 1912 to 1913 and expanded in 1929 and 1955, the Ferguson Avenue
Pumping Station is of cultural heritage value as a representative example of an early
20th century waterworks modified over a century of continued use, and occupies a site
selected for municipal waterworks since 1878. In its scale and combination of cast-in-
place concrete, brick, glass, and structural steel I-beams, it is typical of the ‘Electric Era’
waterworks that replaced earlier steam facilities in the latter part of the 19th century. Its
Romanesque Revival architecture represents the classical styles favoured for public
works, yet one reflecting the Edwardian taste for modest decoration.

The Statement of Cultural Heritage Value or Interest, Description of Heritage Attributes
and supporting Cultural Heritage Assessment may be found online via www.hamilton.ca
or viewed at the Office of the City Clerk, 71 Main Street West, 1st Floor, Hamilton,
Ontario, during regular business hours.

Any person may, within 30 days after the date of the publication of the Notice, serve

written notice of their objections to the proposed designation, together with a statement
for the objection and relevant facts.

Dated at Hamilton, this [ day of [, 2019.

City Clerk
Hamilton, Ontario

CONTACT: David Addington, Cultural Heritage Planner, Phone: (905) 546-2424 ext.
1214, E-mail: david.addington@hamilton.ca

Website: www.hamilton.ca/heritageplanning



